
 
 

Dear State Government Affairs Professionals, JCRC Directors, Security Directors and Other 

Interested Parties: 

 

We just clarified with FEMA that this year’s guidance DOES allow an organization with one 

IEN number but with multiple sites to submit multiple applications under both NSGP-UA and 

NSGP-S.  

 

This is a liberalization of a policy formally available only to campus environments or contiguous 

locations. 

 

The guidance to submit multiple requests is as follows: 

 

Yes, you may apply for multiple locations of the same organization but for each 

location/facility that you apply for, you must: 

  

a) Submit a complete Investment Justification; 

b) Have a vulnerability assessment specific to the 

            location/facility that you are applying for; and 

c) Ensure that the total amount you are requesting for all 

            locations/facilities does not exceed $100,000 or the cap 

            defined by the SAA for NSGP-S. 

 


